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Announcement to be made at Bramley and Grafham 

and South Gillingham at the main morning services on  

Sunday 29th September 2024 

 

The Lord Chancellor is delighted to announce that the Reverend William Davie has been 

appointed as Vicar of Bramley and Grafham.  He is currently Assistant Curate in the Parish of 

South Gillingham in Rochester Diocese and we are hoping that William and his family will 

potentially be able to move during December with an Installation and Induction in January, but 

details are yet to be confirmed.  

 

William says:  Having grown up in a clergy family I trained for ministry at Trinity College Bristol.  

Having been ordained in 2021, I become curate in the Parish of South Gillingham in the Medway 

towns. My family and I are greatly looking forward to moving here and getting to know everyone 

over tea, coffee, cake and board games. And we are of course excited about getting stuck in as 

we seek together as God’s family in Bramley and Grafham to proclaim the good news of God’s 

coming kingdom.   

 

Please pray for William and his family as they prepare to move. 

 


